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City of Olmsted Falls

Minutes of a Regular Council Meeting

Tuesday, June 23, 2015, at Olmsted Falls City Hall

26100 Bagley Road – Council Chambers, 7:30 p.m.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  Mayor Ann Marie Donegan Council called the meeting to order at 8:05 p.m.  Roll call was conducted.  Councilmen Kathleen Fenderbosch, Jay Linn, Linda Garrity, Bob Sculac, Kevin Roberts, Terry Duncan, and Sam Pulice were present.  
Also in attendance:  Gregory Sponseller, Law Director, Santo Incorvaia, Asst. Law Director, Steve Presley, Finance Director, Mike DeSan, Asst. Finance Director, Joe Borczuch, Service Director, Cornel Munteanu, Fire Chief and Rosann Jones, Manager Business & Community Services  Audience: 11. 
Approval of Minutes:
Mr. Sculac moved to approve the minutes from the Council Work Session of June 1, 2015; Ms. Fenderbosch seconded.  Ms. Garrity indicated a grammatical error, which was corrected.  Poll as: 6 ayes; 0 nays; 1 abstain (Linn). Motion carried.

Mr. Sculac moved to approve the minutes from the Special Council Meeting of June 9, 2015; Ms. Duncan seconded.  Poll: 6 ayes; 0 nays; 1 abstain (Linn).  Motion carried.
Ms. Duncan moved to approve the minutes from the Regular Council Meeting of June 9, 2015; Ms. Fenderbosch seconded.  Mr. Roberts indicated a typographical error.  Poll: 6 ayes; 0 nays; 1 abstain (Linn).  Motion carried.
Consideration of Amendment to the Agenda - None
Mayor’s Report and Appointments
Mayor Donegan asked Ms. Jones to introduce Studioth!nk regarding the branding and logo.  Ms. Jones asked Christine and Eleanor from Studioth!nk to reveal the final four logo designs.  The designs will be left for Council to look over after the meeting but she would ask each member of Council vote on their favorite before they leave this evening.  The goal is to get the logos down to two which will then be put out to residents on the website for voting for a one month period. 
Mayor Donegan indicated that besides the city website this information will be placed in the newsletter and presented at summer events. 

Christine stated that there are a total of four variations.  One variation has two designs which includes a slight color variation.  She stated that with design 1A and 1B the artist was inspired with the look and feel of the downtown center, the perspective and winding path invites the audience to come in and explore the city.  The green was chosen to tie in the natural beauty of the area; the orange is a touch of warm against the strong charcoal gray background and represents the historical foundation of the area. 
Christine stated that design 2 is also inspired by the natural beauty of Olmsted Falls by incorporating a tree into the actual word Olmsted Falls depicting the scenery and setting as an integral part of the town. The logo depicts a stylized version of the falls for which Olmsted Falls was named and is an abstract version.  

She stated that design 3 is inspired by the landscape surrounding the town, the blue and green palettes were chosen to further highlight the theme.  The typography combines bold sans serif font and represents the history of the town along with a more fluid script that represents the motion of the falls and moving forward into the future. The words Olmsted and Falls are tied together to represent both the past and future are an important part of the town.  The artist with this particular logo intended that the tree depicted in the design would change colors with the seasons.  

She stated that the final logo is a variation of logo 3.  It has the same principles apply to the typography and the influence of nature. In this version we simplified the shape of enclosing the nature element and added a touch of orange for the warmth effect.  

She stated that she appreciates Council’s time and effort as well as everyone that participated in this development.  
Ms. Jones stated that Studioth!nk will also create larger versions of the final two designs that will be on display at the administration building, library and community center so people can physically see the designs. 
Mayor Donegan indicated that as a result of Mr. DeSan and Director Borczuch the city is now moving into the 21st century with the new addition of a projector.  She then introduced Chief Munteanu who will be making a presentation to Council regarding the fire department.  (See attached).

Ms. Garrity stated that she spoke to a part time officer who indicated that he has been with the city for 19 years and she would like to know if the city recognizes fire personnel in any way by way of longevity.  Chief Munteanu indicated that Randy Kimbro has been with the fire department for 26 years part time.  Ms. Garrity asked if anything was done for these individuals formally.  Chief Munteanu replied no.  
Mayor Donegan indicated that an annual financial report is being finalized and will provide meaningful information regarding finances and educate the residents on potentially how we may want to move forward.  She plans, at least during her term, to produce this report on an annual basis.  An insert will also be sent out with information on the logo voting.  The regular newsletter will return in September. 

She stated that she previously discuss the National League of Cities Service Line Warranty Program and knows that Mr. Linn did spend time on researching this program.  She believes that this program warrants discussion amongst Council members.  She has invited the National League of Cities representative to the September 22, 2015 Council meeting.  

Senior Center Update – building permits are being pulled and construction will begin shortly and should last 90 to 120 days.  We hope that by Heritage Days a tour can be conducted to show the progress.  

She stated that the city was successful last January to obtain the first funding opportunity for turnpike noise barriers.  The city has applied for a second grant for sound barriers for the Tyndall Falls/Lindberg area known as Area 37 and 38.  The city did not receive that funding but after further review and discussions with ODOT no one received funding for this particular cycle.  This is because ODOT and the turnpike are navigating boundary and right-of-way issues. 
She stated that the 319 grant which was for the parking lot is well underway and by fall we should see new parking lots in the municipal area of Jenkins and the old library.
She distributed a copy of the social media policy. As she has previously mentioned the city has three dynamic interns. One from The Ohio State University who works primarily on planning and other related issues, she is also helping navigate the railroad data and statistics that the attorney’s need for our constant review with the railroads. Another intern from Colgate who is working on administrative, ethics, public records, social media, and is the one who put the social media policy together. The last intern is from Ohio Wesleyan who is working on our master plan and planning issues.  The social media policy will be included in the city’s operations manual that we are working on developing. 

She was excited to hear that most of Council has taken the time to meet with former Mayor Dan Ursu who is working on charter issues. She stated that there are many ways one can produce charter changes and this is an opportunity that her administration felt was necessary. We are reviewing the charter in order to bring it up to a 2015 level as opposed to when the charter was written. She appreciates everyone who has taken the time to speak to former Mayor Ursu. 

Communications from Residents 
Ann Reichle, 8155 Columbia Road, would like to thank Council and the Mayor for allowing the business community to hold new events this year in town.  She is very excited about Sunday night and her coffee shop is usually not open on Sunday but will be open each Sunday for the antique event and will have music in the coffee shop those days.  She will also have music in the coffee shop during Evenings in the Falls.  She is welcoming all the change with open arms and cannot wait to get started on Sunday. 

Mayor Donegan stated that she appreciates Ms. Reichle’s leadership. There seemed to be a divide on Columbia Road, Mr. Williams place and then everyone else.  The business leaders have pulled together and are working together to build on branding and logo development and Olmsted Falls is a place to explore. 

Approval of Bills:
Mr. Sculac moved to approve Pay Ordinance 2015–12; Ms. Duncan seconded.  
Mr. Roberts inquired if Council would receive any further overtime reports from the various departments.  Mayor Donegan indicated that Council should receive those quarterly and if they have not then she will request those reports.  She will state that after hiring the property maintenance inspector the building department remains a profit center.  Poll:  7 ayes; 0 nays. Motion carried. 
Officials Reports:
Rosann Jones, Manager of Business & Community Services

Ms. Jones stated that she distributed a copy of the newsletter she provided to the local businesses as well as flyers.  The last Sunday in July and August on Mill Street there will be a Vintage Market Place from noon to 5:00 p.m.  This is a new event, the individual who owns Second Thyme Around has engaged creative individuals who are in the business of making things out of old things for this event.  The first Evening in the Falls will be held Thursday, July 2nd.  There will be music in Ms. Reichle’s coffee shop, someone on the street, as well as a band in the hotel.  She stated that Mill Street will be closed for this event.  She hopes this will give the community and beyond a reason to come to Olmsted Falls.  She would appreciate if Council members would come to the events.  She stated that this Sunday the Park and Recreation Board will hold their Music on the Green event at East River Park from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.  They will also have the Brunch Box in attendance. 
She stated that she met with County Planning regarding the city’s master plan process.  As the Mayor indicated the city has some great interns who are working with Mr. Smerigan and the County. The county developed a calendar indicating what the city should expect.  She stated that a steering committee will be developed who will meet with the County.  The County will also complete stakeholder interviews separate from the steering committee.  She would request that Council appoint one member to the committee.  Mr. Roberts indicated that he would volunteer to serve on the committee.  Mayor Donegan indicated that this would be a five phase process and will forward a copy of the agreement and timeline to Mr. Roberts.  Ms. Jones stated that she has developed a list of potential stakeholders which include Council members and as she would encourage Council, if available, to attend any meeting scheduled.  Mayor Donegan indicated that we have identified 30 sets of people, population or organizations and if there are any further suggestions please contact Ms. Jones.  

Ms. Jones indicated that she also met with representatives from Cleveland Magazine and the publication will go out in October.  This publication will be sent to all residents as well as individuals who subscribe to Inside Business Magazine, which is a business to business magazine.  She indicated that Ms. Vrettos was in attendance at the meeting and made the suggestion of a story to include “A day in Olmsted Falls.” This story covers someone coming into the city in the morning and staying through the night. There will be a list of all the places you can eat breakfast, lunch, and dinner; the shopping; and ending the evening with a performance at OPA and a late night cocktail at Aces. We will also cover the new logo and a story about the properties for sale. She will keep Council apprised as this publication develops.
She indicated that she would request that Council let the CDBG legislation (30-2015) move on to its next reading as she will be holding her public hearing, which is required by law, on Monday, June 29th at 7:00 p.m. in Council Chambers.  The public hearing is used to gauge public opinion as to what the City should apply for with this grant opportunity.  She believes Council will most likely have a special Council meeting over the summer at which time she will place this legislation on the agenda for adoption.  Mayor Donegan inquired if everyone was aware that the project will be the installation of an elevator on the other side of the building.  Ms. Jones stated that this is a senior population CDBG grant and these funds will serve our senior population who are assumed to be low to moderate income. Other than this type of project it is very difficult for Olmsted Falls to take advantage of these grant opportunities and since it is federal money it comes with all sorts of requirements that she will explain during the public hearing.  

Joe Borczuch, Service Director
Mr. Borczuch indicated that the UPS unit located downstairs has been disconnected and will be disposed.  Mayor Donegan indicated that the UPS unit was the battery backup for the 911 system.  
Mr. Borczuch indicated that the bids were received for the 2015 streets program.  The program came in at $146,625.00 with Konstruction King being the apparent low bidder.  This company has done work for the city in the past and he looks forward to working with them again.  This bid came in under the estimates.  This project will begin once all the paperwork is submitted. 
He would request a motion from Council giving him authorization to accept the quotes received and begin the work process for the Wilson Sanitary Sewer project in an amount not to exceed $25,000.00.  If the City receives the resident signatures this process could begin by the end of the July while Council is in recess.  He indicated that the city also received money from the Northeast Ohio Regional District to assist with this process. 

Mr. Sponseller indicated that the city has begun negotiations with the Wilson Drive residents approximately one year ago exploring options.  There is some pending litigation by the County regarding one of the property owners which is on hold at the moment.  This is not a large project and currently he is awaiting final paperwork from the two affected property owners which confirms their financial participation and is consistent with the option performed with tie-in’s on Sprague Road.  The estimate given to the residents is $6,300.00 each and the overall project cost should be under $25,000.00.  In order to prevent any delays in this project Director Borczuch is suggesting that Council authorize this project.  This project is not required to go out for bid due to its costs.  This project is also contingent on the city receiving all the necessary paperwork from the two property owners and confirming their financial participation, either up front, or by way of an assessment on the property.   
Mr. Roberts moved to accept the quotes received and proceed with the project in an amount not to exceed $25,000.00; Ms. Garrity seconded.  Poll: 7 ayes; 0 nays. Motion carried. 

Mr. Sponseller indicated that this project will not move forward until the city receives all the necessary paperwork from the two property owners. 
Mr. Borczuch requested Council approval of Requisition 20703 to Cardinal Asphalt Company.  This requisition covers the restriping of the municipal parking lot as well as two costs of sealant.  Mayor Donegan indicated that this would also be pending Planning Commission approval.  Mr. Borczuch indicated that the restriping will provide angle parking which will give us a loss of two parking spots but we will gain a few spots at the old library and Jenkins Center with the restriping of those lots. This restriping will enhance the traffic and safety of individuals entering and exiting the lot.  Mayor Donegan indicated that the city has received the engineer’s opinion as well as a very thorough summation from one of the interns.  This project will be presented to Planning Commission tomorrow evening.  

Mr. Linn moved to approve requisition 20703 to Cardinal Asphalt Company for restriping of the municipal parking lot on Columbia Road in an amount not to exceed $3,100.00, pending Planning Commission approval; Ms. Garrity seconded.  Poll: 7 ayes; 0 nays. Motion carried. 

Mr. Borczuch indicated that he would also request approval of requisition 20704 for the removal of the communications tower located at the municipal parking lot.  This tower holds the old radio system.  This tower is 100 feet tall which requires the use of a crane. 
Mr. Roberts moved to approve requisition 20704 to Vasu Communications for the removal of a 100 foot communications tower in an amount not to exceed $3,878.00; Ms. Duncan seconded.  Mr. Roberts asked what would happen to the steel.  Mr. Borczuch indicated that he believes the company will scrap and how they absorb some of the costs of removal.  Mr. Roberts asked if the city would retain the land or deed it to the Moosehead Restaurant.  Mayor Donegan indicated the tower is on city property and the city will retain ownership of the property.  Poll: 7 ayes; 0 nays. Motion carried. 

Mr. Borczuch indicated that he received five proposals regarding the new service garage.  He has been thoroughly reviewing the proposals with Mr. Smerigan and Mr. Sheehy. He is hopeful to have all the proposal finalized within the next week and a half.  He would like to request that Council keep July 14th open for a meeting to discuss these options.   Mayor Donegan stated that to keep cognizant of Council’s recess and not to waste any time and if Director Borczuch feels a presentation is necessary a meeting will be held.  If a meeting is held she will also place the CDBG grant legislation on the agenda.  

Mr. Borczuch stated that he did notice that Council is considering going out for RFP’s for City Engineering services and would like to request that the current engineer be notified and asked to submit an RFP due to the fact that all the projects are moving along with his help. 

Santo Incorvaia, Asst. Law Director/Prosecutor
Mr. Incorvaia stated that he would like to request that Council consider a motion to approve the hiring of up to four part time police officer’s prior to September 30, 2015.  

Ms. Fenderbosch moved to give the administration the ability to hire four part time officers over the summer until September 30, 2015; Ms. Duncan seconded.  Poll: 7 ayes; 0 nays. Motion carried. 

Mayor Donegan indicated that the parameters and vetting will occur along with the different investigations that are ongoing and discussions with the legal department and as well as Director Presley.  

Mr. Incorvaia indicated that through the summer there are some expected retirements as well as recent retirements.  

He would also request Council approval of an expenditure up to $20,000 for professional services specifically for a labor counsel. 

Mr. Roberts moved to approve an expenditure in an amount not to exceed $20,000.00 for the city to hire a labor attorney; Ms. Duncan seconded.  Poll: 7 ayes; 0 nays. Motion carried. 
Cornel Munteanu, Fire Chief – No Report
Steve Presley, Finance Director 
He indicated that a finance committee meeting was held prior to the Council meeting at which time he discussed all necessary information with Council. 
Mike DeSan, Asst. Finance Director – No Report
Councilman, Sam Pulice, Ward IV – No Report
Councilman Charles R. Sculac, Ward I 
Mr. Sculac stated that he would like to request the finance department to submit the 2nd quarter report to Council during their recess. 
Mr. Sculac moved to place a legal notice in the Plain Dealer for an City Engineer RFP and send out RFP’s to all engineering firms on record with the City who have submitted previous proposals in an amount not to exceed $500.00; Ms. Fenderbosch seconded.  
Ms. Garrity would like to know if a committee would be appointed to review the previous RFP.  Mr. Sculac indicated that would be a decision for the Council President he is only requesting approval of an ad so that proposals can be received, it would then be up to the Council President to determine if a committee as a whole would be appointed.  Ms. Fenderbosch stated that anyone who is interested should contact her.  Ms. Garrity indicated that she is unsure of what criteria Council is looking for and would cost be the number one issue.  Mr. Sculac indicated that he believes Council would look at a number of different issues.  The RFP that was included in Council packets has various criteria listed along with a point system which helps determine who would be selected.  The only reason he is bringing up this issue is due to the fact that the City Engineer’s contract expires at the end of 2015 and it is Council’s responsibility to appoint the engineer.  The normal process in the past is to go out for an RFP, review all proposals and select the engineer not only based on costs.  Ms. Garrity indicated that she has a lot of comments.  Mr. Sculac stated that he requested the Clerk to distribute the RFP Council used in the past.  Ms. Garrity asked if this would be performed over Council’s recess.  Mr. Sculac indicated that he would like to the RFP’s in hand in order to present to Council when we return from recess in September.   Poll: 7 ayes; 0 nays. Motion carried. 

Councilman Kevin Roberts, Ward II 
Mr. Roberts stated that the JEDD board will meet on July 16, 2015 and would encourage anyone interested in the JEDD to attend that meeting.  There are some ideas regarding what the board should do and who should come into the JEDD.  We are looking at possibly employing a national development type of operation to come in and help develop the JEDD.  
He indicated that he would like to hold a legislation committee meeting next week to discuss a number of topics.  

Councilman Kathleen Fenderbosch, Council President 
Ms. Fenderbosch stated that all members should enjoy their recess and be ready to come back in September.  
Councilman Linda Garrity, Council-at-Large 
Ms. Garrity would like to be included in the legislation committee information. 
Ms. Garrity indicated that she believes her time on ABR has come to a gracious end.  She has been the liaison for a number of years and she enjoyed every minute during that time.  She would like to request that the Council President assign a new liaison and hopes she or he will enjoy the board as much as she did. 

Councilman, Terry Duncan, Ward III 
Ms. Duncan indicated that the Environmental Protection Board recently met and it is her understanding that the Park and Recreation Board, during Falls Day in the Park, has scheduled a rain barrel workshop courtesy of Chagrin Valley or someone they recommend.  She has yet to determine if actual rain barrels will be made and believes it would be information that needs to go out prior to October 4th.  Mayor Donegan asked Ms. Duncan to look into this issue and forward that information to her as an annual financial report will be distributed to residents and there will be an opportunity to place another front and back flyer in that report.  
Ms. Duncan stated that the park and recreation board will meet next week and would like to know whether or not Council would be interested in having a table at the event.  Ms. Fenderbosch indicated that she would help man the table.  Mayor Donegan suggested a city table in order to share information with the residents.  
Ms. Duncan stated that she received information from the solid waste district which compared Olmsted Falls to other communities.  She was very happy to see that the city’s recycling has almost doubled with the new waste containers.  She would like to know how the other communities get their recycling percentages up to 70 and 80%.  She would ask that the Clerk contact the other communities to determine if there are any special ways of getting those percentages for our city. 

Jay Linn, Council-at-Large

Mr. Linn would like to request Council’s understanding as he is scheduled to have a kidney transplant two weeks from tomorrow and will miss numerous meetings.  He hopes that Council will understand and excuse him from those meetings.  He will be available via email during his recovery period and will do his best to keep up with comments and or questions. 
He had some very pointed questions asked of him by someone who has indicated that they represent a Citizens Advisory Group.  He was asked one question that led to numerous questions and some are very pointed questions and directed at certain Council members and others.  He is unsure if this is the appropriate time to share these questions or not.  This all started with a question regarding the legality of Council Roberts painting his home without a Certificate of Appropriateness from the ABR.  He was asked the questions due to the fact that he was the former chairman of Planning Commission as well as a 20 year member of that Commission as well as the Board of Zoning Appeals.  After reviewing the codes and contacting the individual who wrote the portion of the code, he believes a Certificate of Appropriateness, per the code, is a requirement.  The explanation he received from the individual who wrote the code was, “as I recall from previous discussions the issue of design guidelines gets into this and may have confused the issue. They, meaning the ABR, apparently prepared guidelines and that may have included the thoughts that if you select from a pallet of colors approved for historical building they didn’t need to have a formal application or a meeting to see the applicant to issue a Certificate of Appropriateness.” Which makes sense and complies and simplifies the process, but, if so, the ABR should have provided a method for automatic issuance of a Certificate of Appropriateness in such cases.  He does not see how they can negate the specific requirement that is required within the code for a Certificate of Appropriateness.  At the same time this group was asking numerous questions and is unsure if he should share them with Council members privately.  Mayor Donegan would suggest sharing this information privately.  Mr. Sponseller replied yes but arguably are public documents.  Mr. Linn asked if he should continue with the questions.  Mr. Sponseller indicated that it would be up to Mr. Linn.  Mr. Linn stated that there were some issues brought to the table recently one of those being trash fees and this individual has obviously done their homework and would like to know how Council could be considering investigation of trash fees when some of the present Council members have uncollected trash fees and they have done their homework and pointed out the members of Council who have uncollected fees.  They have also pointed out different things as far as Mr. Pulice’ request to screen and hide the garbage containers and they have indicated that there is an issue with Mr. Pulice’ unpaid trash fees.  Mr. Pulice indicated that was inaccurate as he pays all of his bills.  Mr. Linn indicated that this group forwarded to him the information they collected from the county’s website.  Mr. Pulice indicated that this was news to him.  Mr. Linn stated that this group would also like to know how certain properties within the city receive enormous reductions in value while other do not.  This person has obviously attempted to receive a tax reduction on a piece of property and they used as an example, which he believes was prior to Mr. Roberts purchasing his property on Columbia Road, that the property had an appraised value of almost $270,000 and now shows on the duplicate as less than $78,000, according to this person.  Mr. Roberts replied that was done five years ago and prior to his purchase.  Mr. Linn indicated that he did state that fact.  Mr. Roberts indicated that this individual did not do that part of their homework.  Mr. Linn stated that they did, they were wondering how that could happen.  Mr. Roberts asked why his name was mentioned and not Mr. Klesta who was the previous owner.  Mr. Linn indicated that this individual stated the home Mr. Roberts now owns, but previously.  They would also like to know if it is true that you can own two homes and have a reduced trash fees on more than one home in retrospect.  He indicated that this individual asked a host of questions and indicated that he would make copies and forward to all members of Council.  Mayor Donegan stated that the only reduced trash fee is for homestead exemptions.  Mr. Linn indicated that it appears that someone had two homes that had exemptions and they were receiving reduced fees on both homes.  
Ms. Garrity stated that she was curious as to where the information was coming from.  Mr. Linn replied that he received a phone call and the number that appeared on his caller ID, which was ironic, was the Olmsted Falls Bus Garage, he believes the number was 427-6350.  

Mr. Roberts asked if this individual sent an email or was just calling Mr. Linn.  Mr. Linn replied calling, twice now.  Mr. Roberts asked if this individual identified himself or if Mr. Linn knew who it was.  Ms. Fenderbosch asked if it was a man or woman.  Mr. Linn replied a man.  Mr. Roberts asked if Mr. Linn knew who this individual was.  Mr. Linn replied I do not.  Ms. Fenderbosch asked if it was Mr. Atkinson.  Mr. Linn replied, to his knowledge, it was not Mr. Atkinson. 
Gregory M. Sponseller, Law Director 
Mr. Sponseller stated that through the efforts of Mr. Incorvaia and outside counsel, the city received an agreed judgment entry with regard to the Bowman nuisance litigation.  This will hopeful move the clean-up of this property through select timeframes.  Most of the debris will need to be removed by June 30th, with additional items by the end of July, additional items by the end of August and additional items by the end of September.  There is an inordinate amount of debris.  Mayor Donegan indicated that this matter has been 10 years of litigation.  Mr. Sponseller stated that if the defendant fails to remediate in a timely fashion the city then has the authority to go in and remediate and sell the products or liquidate the items on the property in order to defray the costs of removal.  If the city has to expend funds to clean-up the property that will become a lien upon the property and is part of the agreed judgment entry.  The court will retain jurisdiction in order to make certain that the defendant complies with the terms of the settlement agreement.  He would like to congratulate Mr. Incorvaia and Mr. Manley for their outstanding work in that regard.  
Mr. Sponseller indicated that questions have arisen regarding the German Club.  The building department has sent out a couple of final letters to them and are looking for compliance by the end of July.  If the German Club fails to comply the matter will then be turned over to him for further appropriate legal action. 

Mr. Sponseller indicated that he knows there were some issues associated with the ABR and he expects to finalize a memo or email tomorrow.  There were some questions regarding the necessity of taking the service garage to ABR and whether that is required or just discretionary.  He will provide all the appropriate information in an email or memo.  There were questions regarding the necessity or lack of necessity of an ABR Certificate of Appropriateness with respect to painting of a structure in a historic area and questions about cleaning up the procedures.  He is aware that ABR will be meeting soon and will hopefully be able to streamline everything so that it is more efficient and clear cut and we can achieve the objectives that the design guidelines are there for.  
Mayor Donegan stated that she believes at the end of this process it will lead to better defined processes and improved outcomes which is ultimately the goal.  

Ms. Fenderbosch indicated that she did speak with former Chief Potts who indicated that the fire station did have to go before the ABR board but not Planning Commission.  Mayor Donegan indicated that the administration was unable to locate any documentation.  Ms. Fenderbosch indicated that Chief Potts indicated that the records were at the fire station.  Mayor Donegan indicated that herein lies the issues her administration continues to face which is that this building is the repository of the records, if we do not have all our records in one place we cannot rely on individuals.  She indicated that there are file folders and no process and procedure and our records are governed by law and should be held sacred.  It would be nice to get our “arms” around this animal which we have been desperately attempting to do since she came into office.  Mr. Linn indicated that the fire station was before Planning Commission and ABR.  The Planning Commission reviewed the current fire station from its engineering stages and design stages all the way through the process and referred to ABR for comment and then gave final approval after ABR reviewed.  Mayor Donegan stated that as a municipal organization we should rely on records rather than he said/she said.  

Mr. Roberts indicated that he cannot believe the amount of controversy that has been created by him painting his house grey.  You would think he started the Civil War and it is pretty preposterous.  No disrespect to the ABR as he has been before ABR for everything he has ever done in the City between the two historic properties he has restored.  He went to ABR for a shed, to re-do his driveway on River Road, the driveway at the Lay House, the signs at the Lay House, removal of a shed at the Lay House, to move a shed at the Lay House.  If ABR had told him he needed to come before the board for the paint color he would have.  He purchased the house, which was a complete hellhole and a wreck, with nothing living in it for 12 years but animals, he just paid $50,000 in delinquent taxes which this City would have never seen if the property went into foreclosure which is where it was headed.  Those funds went to the school district and the City.  He has also put another $60,000 to $80,000 into the house.  He did not have the house appraised at the current appraisal level and had absolutely nothing to do with that, there was no implication that he did and really resents his name being associated with any such behavior as he does take it personally.  Mr. Linn stated that the individual who contacted him made a point to say that it was done before Mr. Roberts owned the property and wanted to know how it was done.  Mr. Roberts stated that it’s the same way anyone gets it done; why not call the County Auditor and ask. The Board of Revisions revises property downward all the time which Mr. Linn is aware of since he has been on Planning Commission for 25 to 30 years. There is no mystery and he resents being attacked in public.  Mr. Linn stated that to the laymen driving down the road and sees a house being renovated but when you look at the property tax duplicate and you see a difference from what it was four years ago until now and that throws up a question mark.  Mr. Roberts asked why this individual didn’t purchase the property or why didn’t someone else purchase the property or the 10,000 people a day that drive past it for five years. When the appraisal process happens this year or next this property will be re-appraised and that’s the way things go everyone knows that there is no mystery.  Since this whole issue has come up over and over again he is distributing a letter he received from the Chairman of ABR, who is an attorney, who cited the very code section that Mr. Linn cited to all of us.  That section states “all new construction must have their elevations reviewed by ABR, all public and private buildings” he does not understand why a legal opinion is needed since it is in the code.  Mayor Donegan indicated that she believes she has made it very clear that we will go above and beyond to make sure it is completely vetted and collaborative. She does not know where the impression came from that the service garage was not going to ABR.  
Old Business 
Ordinance 26-2015

AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE DIRECTOR OF FINANCE TO MAKE EARLY PAY OUT OF A PORTION OF SICK TIME TO QUALIFYING EMPLOYEES WHO SO ELECT AFTER ANNOUNCING IMMINENT RETIREMENT   Tabled on Third Reading
Mr. Sculac moved to remove from table; Ms. Fenderbosch seconded.  Voice Vote: 7 ayes; 0 nays. Motion carried.  Mr. Sculac moved adopt; Ms. Garrity seconded.  Poll: 7 ayes; 0 nays. Motion carried. 
Resolution 30-2015

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE SUBMISSION OF AN APPLICATION ON BEHALF OF THE CITY OF OLMSTED FALLS FOR COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT FUNDS (CDBG) FOR FISCAL YEAR 2016, ACCEPTING SAID GRANT IF AWARDED, REQUESTING THE CUYAHOGA COUNTY COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT PERMISSION TO PARTICIPATE IN A COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT PROGRAM AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY   Tabled on Third Reading
Remained on table
Resolution 35-2015

A RESOLUTION ADOPTING THE TAX BUDGET OF THE CITY OF OLMSTED FALLS, OHIO FOR THE FISCAL YEAR COMMENCING JANUARY 1, 2016 AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY   Third Reading
Ms. Fenderbosch moved to adopt; Ms. Garrity seconded.    Poll:  7 ayes; 0 nays. Motion carried.
Ordinance 36-2015

AN ORDINANCE ESTABLISHING THE SALARY AND COMPENSATION FOR THE OFFICE OF MAYOR OF THE CITY OF OLMSTED FALLS COMMENCING JANUARY 1, 2018 AND THEREAFTER   Third Reading
Mr. Sculac moved to table; Ms. Garrity seconded.  Poll:  7 ayes; 0 nays. Motion carried.
Ordinance 38-2015

AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING AND DIRECTING THE DIRECTOR OF FINANCE TO CERTIFY TO THE FISCAL OFFICER OF CUYAHOGA COUNTY UNPAID CHARGES AND/OR OTHER MISCELLANEOUS CHARGES APPLICABLE TO DELINQUENT OWNERS OF LAND FOR LEVY AND COLLECTION ACCORDING TO LAW, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY   Third Reading
Ms. Fenderbosch moved to adopt; Ms. Garrity seconded.    Poll:  7 ayes; 0 nays. Motion carried.
Resolution 39-2015

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO ENTER INTO A RENEWAL AGREEMENT WITH THE COUNTY OF CUYAHOGA, OHIO IMPLEMENTING A BUSINESS RETENTION AND ATTRACTION (ANTI-POACHING) PROTOCOL AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY   Second Reading

Mr. Sculac moved to suspend; Ms. Fenderbosch seconded.  Voice Vote: 7 ayes. Motion carried.  Mr. Sculac moved to waive the reading in its entirety; Mr. Linn seconded.  Voice Vote: 7 ayes; 0 nays. Motion carried. Ms. Fenderbosch moved to adopt; Ms. Garrity seconded.    
Mayor Donegan indicated that this issue was not sent to committee and her initial request was to allow this to run three readings.  Mr. Sculac indicated that he believed since Council was planning recess this should be processed.  Mayor Donegan requested that Mr. Sponseller review prior to her signature.  Poll: 7 ayes; 0 nays. Motion carried.
Resolution 40-2015


A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO ENTER INTO A CERTAIN LEASE AGREEMENT FOR THE CITY OWNED BUILDING LOCATED AT 7950 MAIN STREET (OLD “JENKINS” BUILDING), MAKING FINDINGS RELATED THERETO, ALL TO PROMOTE BUSINESS AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT IN THE CITY    Second Reading
New Business

Ordinance 41-2015

AN ORDINANCE PROVIDING FOR THE ISSUANCE AND SALE OF $100,000 OF NOTES, IN ANTICIPATION OF THE ISSUANCE OF BONDS, FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSTRUCTING, FURNISHING, EQUIPPING AND OTHERWISE IMPROVING A NEW CITY FIRE STATION AND ITS SITE, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY   First Reading

Ms. Fenderbosch moved to suspend; Mr. Linn seconded.  Voice Vote: 7 ayes. Motion carried.  Ms. Fenderbosch moved to waive the reading in its entirety; Mr. Linn seconded.  Voice Vote: 7 ayes; 0 nays. Motion carried. Ms. Fenderbosch moved to adopt; Mr. Linn seconded.    Poll:  7 ayes; 0 nays. Motion carried.
Ordinance 42-2015

AN ORDINANCE PROVIDING FOR THE ISSUANCE AND SALE OF $63,000 OF NOTES, IN ANTICIPATION OF THE ISSUANCE OF BONDS, TO PAY COSTS OF IMPROVING STREETS IN THE CITY AS SHOWN ON THE PLANS APPROVED OR TO BE APPROVED BY COUNCIL, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY  First Reading 

Ms. Fenderbosch moved to suspend; Ms. Garrity seconded.  Voice Vote: 7 ayes. Motion carried.  Ms. Fenderbosch moved to waive the reading in its entirety; Ms. Garrity seconded.  Voice Vote: 7 ayes; 0 nays. Motion carried. Ms. Garrity moved to adopt; Ms. Duncan seconded.    Poll:  7 ayes; 0 nays. Motion carried.
Ordinance 43-2015

AN ORDINANCE PROVIDING FOR THE ISSUANCE AND SALE OF $64,000 OF NOTES, IN ANTICIPATION OF THE ISSUANCE OF BONDS, TO PAY COSTS OF IMPROVING THE CITY’S SANITARY SEWERAGE SYSTEM BY CONSTRUCTING SEWER LINES, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY  First Reading

Ms. Fenderbosch moved to suspend; Ms. Garrity seconded.  Voice Vote: 7 ayes. Motion carried.  Ms. Fenderbosch moved to waive the reading in its entirety; Ms. Garrity seconded.  Voice Vote: 7 ayes; 0 nays. Motion carried. Ms. Fenderbosch moved to adopt; Ms. Garrity seconded.    Poll:  7 ayes; 0 nays. Motion carried.
Ordinance 44-2015

AN ORDINANCE PROVIDING FOR THE ISSUANCE AND SALE OF $165,000 OF NOTES, IN ANTICIPATION OF THE ISSUANCE OF BONDS, FOR THE PURPOSE OF PAYING COSTS OF ACQUIRING REAL ESTATE TO ADD TO THE CITY HALL BUILDING COMPLEX CURRENTLY HOUSING ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICES AND OTHER MUNICIPAL FUNCTIONS, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY   First Reading

Ms. Fenderbosch moved to suspend; Ms. Garrity seconded.  Voice Vote: 7 ayes. Motion carried.  Mr. Linn moved to waive the reading in its entirety; Ms. Garrity seconded.  Voice Vote: 7 ayes; 0 nays. Motion carried. Ms. Fenderbosch moved to adopt; Mr. Linn seconded.    Poll:  7 ayes; 0 nays. Motion carried.
Ordinance 45-2015

AN ORDINANCE PROVIDING FOR THE ISSUANCE AND SALE OF $545,000 OF NOTES, IN ANTICIPATION OF THE ISSUANCE OF BONDS, TO PAY COSTS OF REMODELING, RENOVATING AND OTHERWISE IMPROVING A CITY BUILDING WHICH WILL HOUSE ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICES AND OTHER MUNICIPAL FUNCTIONS AND IMPROVING THE SITE THEREOF, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY  First Reading

Ms. Garrity moved to suspend; Ms. Duncan seconded.  Voice Vote: 7 ayes. Motion carried.  Ms. Garrity moved to waive the reading in its entirety; Ms. Duncan seconded.  Voice Vote: 7 ayes; 0 nays. Motion carried. Ms. Garrity moved to adopt; Ms. Duncan seconded.    Poll:  7 ayes; 0 nays. Motion carried.
Miscellaneous New Business - None
Such other business that may come before Council 
Mayor Donegan would request that Council keep July 14th open for a possible special meeting.  She wished Mr. Linn god speed.  
Mayor Donegan would also request that Council indicate to Ms. Jones which logo they prefer as it is imperative that they be narrowed down to two designs. 

Ms. Duncan moved to adjourn; Ms. Garrity seconded. Poll: 7 ayes; 0 nays. Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:37 p.m. 


             ____________________________
Ann Marie Donegan, Mayor

Angela Mancini, Clerk of Council
